~ Great anticipation awaiting our Christmas Parade on December 1 @ 4:00 pm and

the Tree Lighting at the Fountain.

Mayor wanted to Thank NuCor for the new benches and flower garden at the L.
0. Rast Park. Thank them for partnering with the town making those things
happen to look better.

In addition, Thanks to Bubba and Ms. Clark for new flowers planted in the flower
beds around town. The work of those 2 folks sprucing up the town.

Mayor will be working with SCE&G and others reaching out to put a fence around
the L. O. Rast Park to help secure it.

Mayor was honored in visiting Dr. Oghonna Social Study Class at Swansea High
School, as he was part of their school project.

Mayor will be meeting with DOT and others for better lighting and cameras in our
town.

Councilwoman Linda Butler attended the school board meeting and the Harvest
Festival.

WATER AND SEWER REPORT

For month of October No DHEC violations. There were revisions to RIA Grant
Program Project to address issues. Not approved. The project is up for rebid and
will extend time line until November of next year. A Special call meeting
scheduled for January 7 regarding the project. There was a Water Environmental
Conference in Myrtle Beach. Rick Bryan was awarded The Quarter Century
Operator Award for year. He will be going back to Myrtle Beach, for the SC Rural
Water Conference, to accept another award, The Water Operator of the year for
the State.

STREET MAINTENANCE




